Lettre de candidature, Comité aux lutes sociales

My name is Micha Stettin. I study history and Arabic at McGill University, and am in my third year of a four-year program. I have been involved with mobilization at McGill since late November of 2010.

This mobilization began with the Mob Squad. Last year we organized an information campaign. We were a small group of about 15-20 active members, so we were limited in what we could do. Yet, we organized dance-ins, where we handed out information on tuition hikes, tabled with flyers and pamphlets and tried to make our presence felt on campus. We also had a bus of 50 people which went to the rally in December in Quebec City. Additionally around 100 people from McGill were mobilized to go to the rally on March 31.
This year has been very different. It would take too long to explain why so much is happening at McGill, but it suffices to say that there has been a lot more activity and interest. Mobilization ‘contre la hausse’ has been important to the mob squad, and is becoming increasingly so. On November 10, we were able to mobilize for, and achieve, a one day strike. Further, hundreds of people from McGill came to the rally, and the James Administration building was occupied.

This speaks to why I wish to join the social struggles committee. Our campus is bubbling with energy and activity. With such a broad mandate, the social struggles committee will be able to serve as a point of integration and coordination for McGill activists and those in the ASSE. There are several reasons why this is important. First, for us to be strong, we must build solidarity with one another. To do this, we must know each other and be able to coordinate with each other. Additionally, the perspectives and activist cultures that we each bring will be important to creating a movement that is inclusive. McGill has an ability to bring an international consciousness, as many people involved (including myself, I am from Los Angeles.) are not from Quebec.
Finally, since the start of this school year, we have been organizing in solidarity with the workers unionized by MUNACA who were on strike. We organized many solidarity rallies, gatherings, awareness campaigns, and teach-ins. Throughout the semester we developed a student-labour solidarity which has not existed in recent history (if ever) at McGill. I bring experience with labour solidarity work, which fits in perfectly with the goals of the social struggles committee. Creating a broad student-labour alliance is perhaps one of the most important tasks of the student movement at present.

